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OCEAN

COUNTY COLLEGE




BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Public Retreat/Meeting
June 10, 2011
Minutes

A special retreat/meeting of the Ocean County College Board of Trustees was called 

Call to Order

to order by Mr. Carl V. Thulin, Chair, at 12:20 p.m., on Friday, June 10, 2011, in 
the Conference Room of the Technology Building on the college campus.
The announcement of public meeting was made in compliance with the Open Public


Public Meeting

Meetings Act of 1975.


Announcement

Those in attendance were:  Mr. Carl V. Thulin, Mr. Jerry Dasti, Mr. Stephan Leone,


Attendance

Mr. Thomas Monahan, Mrs. Joanne Pehlivanian, Mr. Harvey York, Mr. Steven Spino, 
and Dr. Jon Larson.  Also in attendance from the College were Executive Vice President 
Richard Strada; Ms. Sara Winchester, Vice President of Finance; Ms. Pat Fenn, Execu-

tive Director of e-Learning; and Mr. Kevin Donohoe, Assistant Vice President of 

Human Resources.

Discussion items included:

· A recent press release was brought to Dr. Larson’s attention which stated that the 




Gattaca Junior College Football is moving its operation to Ocean County College 

from Mercer County Community College.  Dr. Larson said there has been no con-

tact by Gattaca with the College, and steps need to be taken to ensure that OCC’s


name and facilities are not in any way affiliated with Gattaca.  The College attorney

and the Ocean County Prosecutor will be asked to communicate to Gattaca that,


should it persist in using the College’s name, it will be prosecuted.
· The trustees supported Dr. Larson’s recommendation that Lieutenant Governor


Commencement

Kim Guardino be invited to be OCC’s 2012 Commencement speaker.  Dr. Larson


Ceremony - 2012

will send a letter of invitation.

· Mr. Donohoe shared with the trustees the process currently being undertaken to


OCC Succession

establish a new Ocean County College Succession Plan.  The purpose of the Plan


Plan

is to identify employees with high potential who might be encouraged to pursue

professional development so they would be able to assume the responsibilities


of higher level administrators in cases of emergencies as well as to quality them 


for those positions should they be vacated. 
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The advantages of a Succession Plan include leadership continuity, career pro-

gression, development of an employee pool for future vacancies, and a level


of protection for the Board, employees, and students to ensure a smooth transi-


tion when necessary.


There was concern about employees perhaps expecting to be placed in specific


positions if they are developed professionally.  However, it will be made very 

clear to employees that they are not assured of moving into those positions; in-


stead, the employees will be prepared so they can successfully compete for the

positions within the College’s normal hiring procedures.  It was noted that a com-


pensation survey/plan will need to be developed for the succession plan to be 

successful.
· Ms. Fenn updated the trustees on the activity pertaining to e-learning and the


Distance

progress that is being made.  Many details have to be addressed simultaneously 


Learning

as the College’s distance learning outreach is expanded nationally with the help 


Initiatives

of Pearson Education, such as the conversion of over 100 courses to the Pearson 

learning system, the training of instructors and staff, and the recruitment of stu-


ents, all while ensuring that Ocean County College’s standards are met.


The College’s partnership with Pearson has been extremely beneficial; so many 

new dimensions are being made available to assist in ensuring success in the

expanded distance learning program.  Pearson is responsive, energetic, and pro-


fessional.  In the end, all e-learning students will receive excellent service and


treatment. 

Simultaneous with the national efforts with Pearson, the College is working with


TimeCruiser with the goal of offering distance learning courses in China, which


is a much more complex process to initiate.  A substantive change request to Mid-


dle 
States will be required.  Two pilot courses have been identified, which will 

most likely be offered in spring 2012. 

Dr. Larson said there are many people working very hard to move the distance


learning initiative forward, and he thanked Ms. Fenn for her outstanding leader-


ship.

· Because area hospitals are working toward achieving Magnet Status, they are re-


Nursing

quiring that their nurses obtain bachelor’s degrees.  This is causing the loss of


Program

clinical floor space and instructors at the hospitals for OCC’s Nursing students, 

which will ultimately be detrimental to our program.  The College is considering 

various options to respond to this concern.  
At 1:50 p.m., a resolution was adopted to move into a closed session for the pur-


Resolution

pose of discussing personnel matters, collective bargaining, and pending litigation,  


Adopted for

the results of which will be released to the public when the need for confidentiality 


Closed Session
no longer exists.
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At 2:45 p.m., the closed session ended and the public meeting reconvened.


Public Meeting








Reconvened

The next meetings of the Board are scheduled for:













Meetings
Monday, June 27, 2011
  9:30 a.m.
Finance Committee


Scheduled


10:00 a.m.
Bylaw, Policy, and




  (as needed)
Curriculum Committee



10:15 a.m.
Buildings/Grounds






Committee



10:30 a.m.
Personnel Committee



12:30 p.m.
Regular Public Monthly 




Meeting

Dr. Larson informed the trustees that an agreement has been established between


Agreement
Southampton Solent University in the United Kingdom and OCC to widen student 


with Southampton

educational and career opportunities in homeland security and create possibilities


Solent University

for academic and professional interchange of staff.  This agreement will provide

the opportunity for an international learning experience for students, and it is at no 
cost to the College.

With no further business or comments from the trustees or the public, the meeting


Adjournment
adjourned at 2:45 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,



Connie Bello



Recording Secretary







